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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
It’s hard to believe this is our last term and 
our last Bulletin for 2011. 

It’s been a busy year as usual with many successes and 
achievements. Currently the Executive are integrating our 
HSC, SC, ESSA and NAPLAN data from 2009 – 2010 to 
look for trends, issues and action areas which will form the 
basis of our next three year Strategic Plan. The 2012-2014 
School Plan will highlight our targets, based on our data, 
to ensure Warners Bay High School continues to improve 
academic, sporting and cultural outcomes for our students.

The analysis of data has been a thorough and rigorous 
process of self-evaluation with members of the Executive 
working in small groups to present the trends, issues and 
targets to the Executive as a group. The School Plan will 
be in draft form by the end of 2011. The plan which will 
reflect the State Department of Education and Communities 
(DEC) and regional DEC priorities, will be completed in 
early 2012 after analysis of our HSC and SC data.

Part of the development of the School Plan and analysis of 
data is the gathering of our achievements and successes in 
2011, which are published and distributed early in 2012 to 
all families. Our “Achievements 2011” booklet is a valued 
publication in our school as it highlights the social, cultural 
and academic achievements of our students in the 2011 
academic year. Worth a read! Look for it in February 2012.

In addition to our “Achievements 2011” booklet, we will 
prepare the Annual School Report (ASR) which gives an 
in-depth analysis of our diagnostic examination data, atten-
dance, post-school destinations and outcomes in relation 
to the 2011 targets for continuous school improvement . 

The ASR is uploaded onto our website before April each 
year.

Already we have a snippet of information in relation to how 
well our students have done in the HSC. Congratulations 
to Hannah Watson who has been pre-selected for “Call 
Back”, a selection of outstanding performances and proj-
ects from HSC dance students. Hannah was selected for 
the three components of her performance – Major Study, 
Core Performances and Core Composition. Hannah is an 
accelerated Year 11 student who did her HSC Dance this 
year! Congratulations and well done!

Congratulations to HSC Visual Arts students Tegan Baker, 
Ashlee Dennis-Rice, Tammera Jeffs, Martin King and 
Georgia Monaghan whose Bodies of Work have been pre-
selected for Art Express. Well done!

And congratulations as well to the HSC Industrial Tech-
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nology students, Kallan Baita, Kurt Linter, Zachary Ross 
and Mitchell Walker,  whose major works have been 
selected for Design Tech. Wow! What a great start to our 
HSC successes.

Changing from HSC to Martial Arts, congratulations to 
outgoing Year 12 student Rachel Tabley who won the 2011 
World Cup Extreme. Well done Rachel!

I would also like to congratulate Isobel Cootes, (new Year 
12) for her inclusion in the Australian Women’s Football 
team to compete in China and Ethan Reay, (Year 9) who 
was invited to play in the 2011 United  Kingdom Profes-
sional Soccer Tour in Europe. Well done Isobel and Ethan.

Still on achievements and success, can I thank and con-
gratulate the Year 12 students from 2009 and 2010 who 
donated funds for the purchase of a school bus, and the 
staff volunteers, led by TAS teacher Mr Brendan Mackay, 
who held sausage sizzle fund raisers for the bus as well. The 
purchase of our school bus from Mount View High School 
is proof that every ‘little bit’ helps and goals and dreams 
can be achieved by combined effort. Out bus is old, but 
it is safe and functional. Thank you to Mr Jamie Furner,
Head Teacher of Mathematics, who has offered to manage 
the bus, the bookings and the maintenance. We have a 
number of suitably licensed staff to drive the bus as needed. 
I have included the relevant section of our Excursion Policy 
for parent information in relation to costs for students and 
kilometres travelled. Whilst we are not planning to make a 
profit by using the school  bus, we must cover costs there-
fore there is a small charge for student use.

We have also purchased a band trailer (for the bus) for use 
by music students for the transportation of their musical 
instruments. We are hoping someone in our school com-
munity may donate either the funds or the skills to spray 
paint the band trailer with “Warners Bay High Performing 
Arts” on the sides.

Currently we have major works in progress with the con-
struction of a lift to enable disabled access to Blocks A, B 
C and D. It is a work in progress and I am sure the finished 
product will be invaluable for staff and/or students who 
have injuries or disabilities.

During the Christmas vacation the girls’ toilets in 
C and E Blocks will be upgraded. That means all 
our student toilets will have been upgraded. We’ve 
waited a long time and I know the students will be 
grateful!

During the holidays, we also hope 15 classrooms
will be painted and re-carpeted as part of our plan 
to systematically upgrade our learning environment. 
It’s such a big school; such plans take time!

In conclusion, my gratitude always goes to our 
teaching and ancillary staff who work so hard for 
our students and our school. My thanks go to Mr 
Phil Jones, President of the P&C and members of the 
P&C for tirelessly supporting our school to ensure 
students have resources for the learning process. 
Finally, thank you to parents for their support and 
friendship, and thank you to the students who make 
leading and managing our school so rewarding. 

Have a safe and wonderful Christmas with family 
and friends.

Dr Sharon Parkes
Principal

________________________________________________

ATTENTION PARENTS

School Canteen 

will be closed from 

14 December 2011
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CAPA FACULTY
Term Four has been another busy term 
for the CAPA faculty and once again 
a successful one. Congratulations to 
our HSC students who have been pre 
selected for the various DEC HSC events 
next year. Ellie Zaia was nominated for 
ONSTAGE for her fabulous Drama per-
formance and anyone who had the good 
fortune to see Ellie perform would be 
aware of just how dynamic and engag-
ing her piece was. Congratulations to 
Ellie and also to Mrs Christine Carr for 
her dedication to the HSC performances 
of her students.

Our fabulous Visual Arts students have 
also been successful in their pursuit of excellence, with 
five students nominated for pre selection to ARTEXPRESS. 
Congratulations to Martin King, Tammera Jeffs, Ashlee 
Dennis-Rice, Georgia Monaghan and Tegan Baker. This is 
such an honour for these young artist and we wish them 
luck for the final selection process.

Congratulations to the fabulous Music staff for their wonder-
ful presentation of our 2011 Soiree. This was an outstanding 
evening and staff, students, family and friends had a won-
derful time. The performances were mesmerising and the 
dedication and enjoyment of staff and 
students was obvious and infectious. A 
highlight of the evening was the inclu-
sion of a staff band with Mr Brendan 
Mackay showing off his guitar skills 
alongside the seasoned performers 
from the Music staff. 

Within the CAPA faculty this term we have held two Gifted 
and Talented programs with our feeder primary schools. Mrs 
Lesley Armstrong has worked with year 4 and 5 students 
on an intensive Visual Arts program and Mr Chris English 
held workshops with music students. These are important 
events in the CAPA calendar and provide valuable creative 
links with the schools, students and staff. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank these members of staff for again 
providing creative opportunities to students.

A big thank you to all staff who have helped with our 
Term Four talent quest. Many Science, Maths, English and 
TAS  teachers gave up their lunchtimes to be judges in our 
auditions which provided the students with some diversity 
in the judging process and hopefully some insight into im-
provements for the big night! The Music staff also should be 
commended for their organisation of and passion for this 
event. The ‘fruits of their labour’ could be seen at our Term 
Four MAD night which was a wonderful success. Thank you 
to the Visual Arts staff for such a wonderful exhibition and 
to Mrs Renee Sommer who has been performing Mrs Carr’s 
role this term.

Lastly, I would like to thank Mrs Renae Rogers for the excel-
lent job that she did whilst I was on leave. Her diligence and 
dedication to the faculty is very much appreciated by all.

Trudy Farmer

HTCAPA
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EXCURSION POLICY

BOOKING THE SCHOOL BUS 

– 21 seater + Driver

• Bus bookings and keys are co-ordinated 
through Mr Furner, Head Teacher Mathematics

• A Class  Light Rigid (LR) licence is required

• As well as the driver there must be at least one 
supervising adult

• Utilising teaching staff to drive the school bus 
must have minimal impact on student learn-
ing. All requests for a suitably licenced driver 
must have the agreement of the relevant Head 
Teacher prior to organisational arrangements 
being completed.

• The bus must be collected and returned to the 
designated parking area for the bus. Students 
may load there or at another designated area 
in the school or in the bus bay on Myles 
Avenue.

• Minimum cost for usage $50.00 in local 
venue range.

• Costs – (i) $5.00 per head per student for local 
venues up to including and 10kms plus costs 
of driver and supervising adult.

(ii) $10.00 per head per student for venues 
over 10kms and up to 50kms from the school 
plus costs of driver and supervising adult.

(iii) Distances over 50kms can be negotiated 
with the principal for approval.

• Payments need to be made as per the standard 
practice at the front office with a designation 
noting payment for use of school bus or pay-
ment for cost of driver and/or supervising 
adult.

• At all times the bus must be left in a clean 
condition. The driver is to report any main-
tenance needs or issues immediately to Mr 
Furner. The log book must be completed for 
each journey. The bus must be refuelled at the 
end of each journey using the designated fuel 
card.
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School Ties 

are for sale at the School Office for those students / parents 
who need to make an urgent purchase outside Uniform Shop 
hours.

School ties must be worn to all formal assemblies and on 
excursions where students are expected to wear their uniform. 

$20 cash, cheque or credit card only 
                          - no EFTPOS available.   
                          
Cheques to made out to Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd.  

Thank you.

CAREERS
QLE - 2011

A successful Quality Learning 
Expo finished last week. Well 
done to the many students who 

demonstrated their learning achievements and their career 
plans. Many students commented on the benefits of practis-
ing their interview skills and the insights they gained from 
reflecting on their goals.  A big thank you to the teachers 
and community panellists who gave their time and expertise 
for this excellent event.

Year 8 Tax file Number Applications

In Week 8 students will complete tax file application forms 
in their English classes. Students who have not handed in 
their Birth Certificate details to their roll call teacher should 
do so ASAP. 

Year 10 University of Newcastle / Hunter Institute of 
Technology Excursion

Year 10 students will have the opportunity to experience life 
on campus at Newcastle Uni and Hunter Institute (Glendale 
and Belmont campuses). Students will have a guided tour of 
the campuses and will have the opportunity to ask questions 
about courses. This part of our tertiary awareness program.

Tertiary Course Information for Next Year

Students interested in University or TAFE courses next 
year can still make an appointment with Mr White or Mr 
Alexander.

Try – a – Trade

A group of 25 Year 9 students participated this year in our 
annual Try-a-Trade excursion. This year for the first time the 
event was held at the Newcastle Jockey Club where stu-
dents were able to experience first hand what the different 
trades are really all about. Students were able to have their 
questions answered by apprentices and employers. 

Careers and Transition 

The Careers and Transition team has been working on indi-
vidual counselling and small group work addressing career 
goal setting and work experience. We have a established 
partnership with Job Quest in their Youth Connections pro-
gram. The Job Centre Program has also been running this 
term, providing students with new skills and knowledge.

Mr C Alexander

Careers Adviser

____________________________
6
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French Exchanges

Three students will also travel to 
France as exchange students:

• Suzie Fuller from Year 10 will 
spend one year in France as a 
Rotary Exchange Student. While 
she’s there Caitlin Rodgers (Year 
12  2010) will return from her Ro-
tary year in France and regale our French classes with 
her experiences.

• Sophie Aked and Zoe Booth from Year 12 French 
(2012) will both travel to Bordeaux over the summer 
holidays where they will stay with  host families and 
attend school.  We’re really looking forward to hearing 
their French skills when they all return…

Oh la la! Café Bla-Bla will be going great guns next year!

Academic Opportunity

For the first time next year French 1 (Semester 1 from the 
University of Newcastle) will be offered as an accelerated 
course to selected students from the region. It will be held 
at Merewether High School from around 2:30 -  5 p.m. on 
Friday afternoons.  Interested students of high academic 
calibre should see Mrs Sherwood. It is open to students 
currrently studying French and beginners, just as it is at the 
University.

France Trip 2012

How many students can you fit into a small place on a 
jumbo in September next year to get to France? About 40 
apparently! Interest in this trip has been overwhelming and 
at the moment we are waiting on deposits being finalised to 
see exactly how many will be on the plane. Despite threats 
of taking 20 – 30 students, when 40 top quality students 
apply, what can you do? We hope to get around this prob-
lem by having four teachers accompany the tour.  More 
information to come in the next Bay Bulletin. 

French Assistant Teacher 2012

We have been lucky again to gain the services of a French 
assistant teacher for Terms One and 
Two next year. Her name is Maryam 
Mazri.  She is 25 years old and lives 
in Paris, working already as a casual 
teacher in English. Maryam will be 
working with all the French classes 
next year with an emphasis on Year 
10 and Year 12 French.

Lynne Sherwood

Head Teacher Languages

LANGUAGES
Japan Trip Win

Four lucky students of Japanese have won a scholarship trip 
to Japan, all expenses paid, through the Jenesys Invitation 
Program.  Abbey Bromley, Ashlie Fisher, Dylan Mortimer 
and Catarina Schamps will travel with other students from 
around Australia to Japan in early December for two weeks. 
These students will visit some towns in the countryside as 
well as major cities in Japan to give them an overall experi-
ence of the country. Bon voyage!

Excursions

Term Four is no less busy on the languages scene than any 
other time:

• Year 8 French and Japanese will visit Coco Mondé and 
Kitami on Darby Street to sample authentic cuisine

• Year 9 French will travel to Wyong to the Little Frog 
Restaurant where they will sample a typical three course 
French menu, including snails. Miam, miam!

• All French students will get the opportunity to buy a 
crepe from Patrice on the 1 December when he sets up 
his stall again in A Block. Last year they all had to order 
in French and some lucky students even got to help him 
cook and serve.
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DR PETER VAUGHAN BDS,MDSc (Syd Uni) 
  SPECIALIST ORTHODONTIST 

We treat at a realistic price 
We use the best materials available, eg clear braces 
for all patients at no extra cost.  
We do Invisalign. 
We provide a written guarantee with treatment 
Most patients are treated without extractions 
Parents are always welcome into the surgery every 
visit where there is a very friendly environment 
When treatment is needed options are offered 
Consultations are $85 and Medicare Teen Vouchers 
are accepted 
Referral not required 

Visit our web site: www.orthodontist.com.au
Phone Charlestown or Wallsend on 49425244 

PRINCIPAL’S 
READING 
CHALLENGE

The Challenge goes from strength to strength with over 2,000 
books currently entered from the 160 participating students.  
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL STUDENTS WHO HAVE 
ENTERED. Students are encouraged to read for pleasure and 
when adding books to the library collection we make sure 
that they are all of high interest to our students.  One such 
book has just been published. 
The House of Silk by Anthony 
Horowitz, arguably the most 
popular author in the UK today.  

Sherlock Holmes returns in 
the first new adventure to be 
officially approved by the 
Conan Doyle estate.  In the 
story Holmes is dead.  Watson, 
elderly and alone, sets out 
to recount one of their early 
adventures together, on a case 
so monstrous and shocking he 
has had to consign his written 
accounts to his solicitor’s vault 
for 100 years.  Horowitz aston-
ishes and thrills and this book should be on everyone’s must 
read list.  Girls and boys of all ages will love this story.  The 
book is in our library NOW!

Helen Clarke

Organiser,  Principal’s Reading Challenge.

 
 

This voucher is great for 
GETTING STARTED 
Reviewing your logbook 
REVERSE PARKING  
Assessing your progress 
GETTING TO KNOW TEST COURSES 

POSITIONS VACANT FOR DRIVER 
TRAINERS IN NEWCASTLE AND LAKE 

MACQUARIE AREAS 
For more details look on our web site 

HOLDINGS.NET.AU                              
or send a resume to manager@holdings.net.au 

* 

 *Not to be used with any other offer 
*Available on 1st lesson only 
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2011 2011 
School MagazineSchool Magazine

available now!available now!

Put together by the 
Year 8 EEE class.

FREE 
when you pay your 

2011 General Contribution.

* LOW-RISK DRIVING
SPECIALIST
* Cars are 5-Star ANCAP rated 
*  Auto or Manual
*  Structured  Lessons 

 GORDON’S DRIVING SCHOOL 

BELMONT PH   4945 4286

Lessons from 

$45
  for one hour 
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NEW INITIATIVE FOR WARNERS 

BAY HIGH SCHOOL
During the P&C meeting on 22 November, members of the 
P&C gave approval for the Principal to submit an applica-
tion for the Federal Government Chaplaincy and Student 
Welfare program. 

Our submission will request funding for a Student Wel-
fare Officer. The original chaplaincy program has been 
evaluated and now extended so that schools can employ 
a Student Welfare Officer to work 20 hours per week to 
strengthen and support student welfare in the school. Given 
the changes  since the introduction of the original program, 
I have added a further explanation of the program so that 
parents are fully informed. Our application for support will 
be judged alongside many other applications and there is no 
guarantee that our submission will be successful. However, 
if we are successful, the program will be financially admin-
istered through the P&C with the actual role of the Student 
Welfare Officer managed through the school.

Jill Hall MP said the Minister for School Education, Peter 
Garrett, announced that expressions of interest were open 
on 20 October 2011. 

“This is a great opportunity for those interested  in provid-
ing  welfare services under the program, particularly groups 
which are already active in our community and have experi-
ence in welfare, counselling or youth work,” Jill Hall MP 
said.

Question 1: I don’t know much about chaplaincy. What 
can you tell me? 

School Chaplaincy is like chaplaincy in other areas of 
society - a caring presence in institutions like hospitals 
emergency services, police, the armed services, industry, 
professional sporting teams, colleges and universities. They 
provide pastoral care and support programs for members of 
school communities as requested by the school. 

Question 2: What is the likely amount of funding?

The amount promised since August last year is $20,000 for 
a standard two-day a week grant.

Question 3: Does a Student Welfare Officer only give 
pastoral care to students, staff and parents from their own 
religious background?

No. Whatever religion the Welfare Officer belongs to he or 
she is obliged to respect the background of all members of 
school communities with whom they engage. 

Question 4: What qualifications does a chaplain or Student 
Welfare Officer have?

The Federal government has set a Certificate IV in Youth 
Work or Pastoral Care as a minimum. 

Question 5: Do Student Welfare Officers compete with 
school counsellors?

No. They do not do professional counselling. Their role is 
to refer students to counselling services in consultation with 
other welfare staff and the school executive. 

Question 6: Who selects the Student Welfare Officer?

An interview panel of three made up of representatives from 
the school and P&C form a merit selection panel to select an 
appropriate applicant. 

If you require further information in relation to this feder-
ally funded program and how it might operate in the school 
should our application be successful, please contact the 
Principal. 

              C
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SCHOOL DIARY
Nov 30 MADD Night

Dec 1 Year 6-7 Parent Info Night

2 Year 6 OrientaƟ on Day

6 Year 7 Awards Ceremony - 9.00 - 10.30am

7 Year 8 Awards Ceremony - 9.00 - 10.30am

8 Year 11 Awards Ceremony - 9.00 - 10.30am

Dec 9 Year 10 GraduaƟ on Ceremony - 9.00 
- 11.30am

12 Year 9 Awards Ceremony - 9.00 - 10.30am

15 Reports distributed Years 7-10

16 Last day term for students

19 Staff  Development Day

20 Staff  Development Day

Jan 27 Staff  Development Day

30 Years 7, 11 & 12 students fi rst day of term

31 Years 8, 9 & 10 students fi rst day of term

BUS PASSES
Any student who has changed their address, but has not changed their bus pass address, please come to the office and 
get a form to do so.

The Department of Transport requires a form to be filled in by the parent when an address is changed. New bus passes 
for 2012 will not be issued to students who have a different address from the address given to the school.

Thank you

ATTENTION PARENTS / CAREGIVERS

Student reports will be issued on 
15 December 2011

Reports cannot be picked up early. 

If your child is unable to be at school on 
15 December to pick up their report, they 
can be picked up after this date by you, or 
can be posted home if you supply a self ad-
dressed A4 envelope with $1.10 stamp. 

Please also add the student’s name and roll call. 

Envelopes should be handed in at the office.



_______________________________________________________________________________________
Warners Bay High School     14   “Quality Education for All”

___________________________________________________________________________________________



USUAL OPERATING HOURS
WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY 12.00PM - 4.00PM

YEAR 6 PARENT INFO. NIGHT 1 DECEMBER THURSDAY 12.00PM - 9.30PM

YEAR 6 ORIENTATION DAY 2 DECEMBER FRIDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL 
HOLIDAYS

19 JANUARY THURSDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

20 JANUARY FRIDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

23 JANUARY MONDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

24 JANUARY TUESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

25 JANUARY WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 2012 27 JANUARY FRIDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL BEGINS  - YEARS 7,11,12 3O JANUARY MONDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL BEGINS - YEARS 8,9,10 31 JANUARY TUESDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

From the 2nd week of Term 1, regular operating hours will be
EVERY WEDNESDAY - 8.00AM - 12.00PM
EVERY THURSDAY - 12.00PM - 4.00PM

 UNIFORM SHOP
With the school year almost over, it’s time to look 
through the school clothes to make sure everything fits 
and is in good condition for next year.

If there are any items that have been outgrown or are no 
longer needed, please bring them to the Uniform Shop or 
the office where they will be handed over to families in 
need. We have every item in every size in stock, so now 
is the time to replace uniforms that no longer fit.

I would like to say a big thank you to Paris, Emma, Char-
lotte, Sarah, Brianna, Cameron, Daniel, Lachlan & Riley 
all in Year 7 for being such fantastic models in our Parent 
Information Night Fashion Parade.

Senior Polo Shirts - a great option for Year 11 & 12 
students. Stand out from the crowd and be proud to be 
a senior!

Formal shirts for boys - be ready for school photos, as 
they usually happen early Term 1. Every time your son 
needs to wear a tie for formal assemblies, excursions or 
presentation day he will look far better with a formal 
shirt. 

From July 2011 school uniforms are tax deductible for fami-
lies in receipt of Family Tax Benefit “Part A”. This is only 
for “Approved School Uniform”. That means everything 
purchased at the Uniform Shop. Make sure you keep your 
receipt in a safe place. Remember that by supporting our 
school uniform shop, you will be supporting our school.

We have extended hours at this time of year as well as open 
days in January, so everyone can start the school year in full 
school uniform. 

Uniforms can be purchased over the phone in shop hours 
with a credit card. Cheques are to be made payable to 
“Daylight Sportswear”.

Exchanges and returns are to be done within 3 months of 
purchase and must be accompanied by the original receipt. 
All garments must be in original condition, not worn or 
washed.

So farewell and have a safe and happy holiday. I look for-
ward to seeing you at the Uniform Shop soon.

Yvonne Wade

Uniform Shop Manager.

00PMM
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4.00PM

- 4.00PM

- 4.00PM



OPERATING HOURS
EVERY

WEDNESDAY - 
8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY
12.00PM - 4.00PM

Additional hours on demand
refer to King Street Noticeboard

RS

- 
PM

PM
demand

Noticeboard

ITEM PRICE
GIRLS

S/S White Blouse & Piping $26.00

2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00

Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00

Black Thick Stockings $9.50

BOYS

S/S Tailored White Shirt $26.00

Black Gabadine Shorts $35.00

Black Gabadine Trousers $42.00

UNISEX

Custom Polo Shirt $25.00

School Jacket $65.00

80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50

Polar Fleece Top $19.00

Wool Cardigan $72.00

Zip up Fleece Jacket $40.00

White Socks $7.50

Please check 
in at the 

Front Office 
on arrival.

ITEM PRICE
SPORT (UNISEX)

Football Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $8.50

Microfibre Trackpants $35.00

Sport Shorts - Standard Length $24.00

Sport Shorts  - Longer Length $24.00

Sport Polo Shirt $32.00

SPECIAL/OTHERS

Winter Scarf* $20.00

School Ties $20.00

School Cap $15.00

Apron $10.00

Chef’s Cap $6.50

Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00

Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $35.00

Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA

Uniform Shop Manager -  Yvonne Wade 

Phone: 49549617 (shop hours)

0412 605982 (mobile)

SIZES
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - 

specific girls items
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small

S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes

SPORT Same as Boys sizes

JUMPERS 10 - 26 Please make cheques payable to 
Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd

EFTPOS NOW AVAILABLE
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STUDENT INVOICES
For your convenience, Student Invoices are now being sent to you with 
each issue of the Bay Bulletin.

Please look on the back of the address label of this edition 
to locate your invoice.

Parents / caregivers who receive the Bay Bulletin by email 
will receive their invoice by mail as usual. 

Invoice Date: 28/03/2011
Amounts paid on or after the invoice date (28/03/2011) will still appear on this invoice.

Invoice to: Mr M Hopwood

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL
1 Myles Avenue WARNERS BAY NSW 2282Phone: (02) 49549488 - Fax: (02) 49565297

"Quality Education for All"

Alexis Hopwood
Pay02-Dec-10 PD07 PD Health 2011

$6.0002-Dec-10 EN07 English 2011
$3.0002-Dec-10 SP07 Sport 2011

$30.0002-Dec-10 General Contrib 2011
$70.0002-Dec-10 MU07 Music 2011
$20.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Ind Arts 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Home Ec 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 VA07 Vis Arts 2011
$30.00

Total for student: $209.00
Total for family: $209.00

Principal.

Please Note: the General Contribution is voluntary.Subject money is used to provide consumables.
Dr Sharon Parkes

CREDIT CARD PAYMENT SLIP:
CARD NUMBER:

EXPIRY DATE (mm/yy) CCV NUMBER:
CARDHOLDER NAME:

VISA:

MASTERCARD:

PAYMENT AMOUNT:

SIGNATURE:

Parent / Caregiver

Student Name

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR DETAILS?
Please fill in and return to the office.

Student’s Name:  ___________________________________   Year: _____________

Mailing Title: __________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________ Home Phone: _________________

Phone numbers of parents/caregivers:

Name: ____________________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Emergency Contacts:

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________ Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________


